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Dear parents of Biology 30 students,

I am honored to have the opportunity to teach your son / daughter this year. The course includes 4 units of study with a diploma exam (worth 50%) to be written on Friday, June 20th  9:00 – 11:00 A.M.
Your encouragement and homework supervision will play an integral part in his / her success. Alberta Education provides online practice links: http://questaplus.alberta.ca & www.exambank.ca (Username: rdcrd; Password: red39).  These sites are suitable for any 10/20/30 class.  The Key Booklet (can order through NDHS for $18 or $30 at Chapters) is a solid study tool with diploma style questions, answers and explanations.  Finally, my website has supports for students if extended absences occur. The website is http://borysndmath.weebly.com
RTI, PLT & Flex Time Interventions: Notre Dame has a new schedule to support its students.  Your child will continue to receive instruction during class time where punctuality & attendance is critical.  Many students may need time & support in some concepts within their courses.  As such, our timetable includes Intervention time on Tues to Fri (11:35-12:05). Tues & Thurs slots offer subject specific sessions; Wed & Fri slots offer students time for individual teacher support, study hall or to catch up on missed assignments or exams.  I am excited that this new schedule will serve students well. 

You can check your son / daughter‘s progress in Biology by checking Powerschool throughout the year. This is an extremely valuable tool for staying up to date on your child’s progress.  Marks will be updated every week and attendance can also be monitored using Powerschool.  Please try to login to Powerschool as soon as possible and if you have any problems, do not hesitate to contact the front office staff of Notre Dame High School for help on how to get onto Powerschool.    **Parents** I am planning planning on using remind 101 to send out text messages this year to let students and parents know about tests, projects and any other assignments. To access remind 101, please follow the steps listed on the back of this sheet

If you have any questions for me, I may be contacted by email at gerry-lynn.borys@rdcrs.ca   Due to the busy schedules of both parents and teachers, it is sometimes difficult to reach each other by phone.  I encourage all parents to email me if you have any questions or concerns about your child’s progress. I check it regularly, even “after hours”.  It is usually easier to reach me by email than phone.  I encourage parents to send me regular emails asking about their child’s progress and any concerns.

You may also reach me by phone at (403) 342-4800 ext. 263385

Again, email me if/when you wish for an update on your son/daughter (‘s) progress or if you have any questions/concerns: gerry-lynn.borys@rdcrs.ca   

Thank-you,

Gerry-Lynn Borys

50 Lees Street,


Red Deer, Alberta, Canada.


T4R 2P6


Phone: (403) 342-4800


Fax: (403) 343-2249
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Mr. Greg Hall, Principal


Mr. Mike Kelly, Vice Principal


Mr. Dallas Puto, Vice Principal


Mrs. Cathy Cameron, Vice Principal











God is our power, knowledge is our strength
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